Original: English

Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage
Comments on the terms of reference of the Subsidiary Body
ESTONIA
Estonia has been following with great interest the current debate about the terms of reference of the Subsidiary Body responsible for examination of nominations for inscription on the Representative List. The first Subsidiary Body, which Estonia was a member, recommended adopting a system of alternating mandates in order to ensure continuity and coherence of its work. Another recommendation by the Subsidiary Body proposed an additional option to refer a nomination to the submitting State for additional information. Both recommendations were adopted by the Committee and we consider them to be helpful for the work ahead. Each Subsidiary Body determines its own working methods, but in our experience the only credible and consistent way to work is to review all nominations by all members of the Subsidiary Body. Increasing the number of members or splitting the Subsidiary Body into sub-groups would not be helpful in our view. This might in fact affect coordination and hamper the process as a whole and increase the burden on the Secretariat. 
The real problem before us is the carrying capacity of the system, which has reached its peak. The principle of an unlimited number of annual nominations is not sustainable from a practical point of view. We also feel that it is crucial that the fundamental principles of the Convention, its definition of ICH and the privileged place given to communities continue to be properly reflected through the listed items. Therefore the evaluation of the nominations cannot be taken lightly. 
We believe that one possible solution to improve the situation in a longer term would be to use external professional capacity. The Committee has recently decided to entrust the examination of nominations for UL, Article 18 and IA requests greater than 25 000 USD to a Consultative Body of the Committee composed of 6 independent experts and 6 accredited NGOs. Given the experience of the first cycle, the Committee might wish to consider the option that nominations to the Representative List are also submitted to a Consultative Body, whose twelve members should review all applications submitted during a cycle, regardless of the list. In addition, to provide the greatest possible independence of this body, its members should be selected by the Secretariat (and not by the Committee, as is currently the case) according to the principle of equitable geographical distribution, as the panel of experts set up under the 2005 Convention.
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